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FINAL EVALUTION RATING

The end of the school year means that teachers and RSPs need to verify the data submitted to the state that will make up the Final Effectiveness Rating.  Our final evaluations are composed of 2 things performance (TDES Rating) and student growth measures (value added, SLO, Vendor data).  Performance makes up 50% of your final rating and Student Growth Measures makes up 50% of your final rating.  The district must send this information to the ODE.

Prior to the end of the school year you will need to verify your Final Effectiveness Rating (the combination of TDES and Student Growth Measures).  This verification is done through eTPES – the site where ODE manages the evaluations for Ohio.  Do not leave your school for the summer without verifying the Final Effectiveness Rating.

BOARD MEETING

The next Board of Education Meeting will be on Tuesday, May 26 at Miles School (11918 Miles Avenue).  The Board Meeting starts at 6:30.  Wear your CTU blue.
  
CTU END-OF-YEAR PARTY

It is hard to believe that the end of the school year is here.  The CTU End-of-Year Party is on Wednesday, May 27 at Nautica Pavilion from 3:00-7:00.  Cassandra Carter and the Social Committee hope that everyone is planning on coming to the party.  It is a great chance to see old friends, meet new friends, and celebrate the beginning of summer.

ADDITIONAL DAY FOR K-8 ART, MUSIC, PE

Jillian Ahrens wants to make sure that all elementary art, music, and PE teachers know that they have the option of scheduling one additional day after the close of school to prepare equipment and supplies for storage.  Please see page 33 of the CBA.

3-WEEK GAP IN PAY

There will be a 3 week gap in pay this summer.  Since we are coming back a few days later this year than we did last year - we are back to a gap in pay.  Most schools return on August 13, that is not enough time to process payroll for August 14.  The last pay check of the 2014-2015 school year is July 31.  The next check will be August 21.
TEXT MESSAGES

The Cleveland Teachers Union is trying to use many different methods to keep members  up-to-date with information.  Are you receiving text messages from the Cleveland Teachers Union?  You can sign up right now to receive mobile text message alerts from AFT-Cleveland Teachers Union.  You will receive updates, notices, and reminders.  Recent text messages were sent regarding Linkage extension, link to Conditions for Teaching Survey, Open Position Job Fair, CTU End-of-the-Year Party, etc.  Get your phone out right now and send a text message with the word: ctu279 (lowercase, no spaces) in your message box.  Send to the phone number 69238.

AFT-CTU will never charge you for text messages, your carrier's Message & Data rates may apply.
MEMBER MOBILIZATION EMAILS 

CTU sends out regular communications, like News & Notes via Member Mobilization.  Please make sure that your Chapter Chair has your personal email address to send Member Mobilization emails to.  These emails are sent to you through the Chapter Chair.  It will be important for your Chair to have personal emails during contract negotiations.  It is better to make sure that is done now, so that you do not miss any important information.  

EMAILS FROM CTU

Recently, the American Federation of Teachers has switched some different type of electronic platform (I obviously really do not understand technology).  This switch has enabled the CTU to send emails to all of the members that we have email addresses for.  Email addresses were updated this year if there was a change that was indicated on the form that was returned after you received your Union Card.  The emails that have been sent included:  Information for Board Meeting including notice of Trolley availability, Thank you from David after the Board Meeting, Information for Interviewees for the Interview Fair, etc.  If you have not received these emails, please send an email to Bonnie Hedges (bhedges@ctu279.org).  Bonnie will make sure that your personal email is updated in the CTU system.
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